

No 54/1101204

Čobanija 28 Street 71 000 Sarajevo Phone: 00387-33 207 447 Fax: 00387-33 668 940 E-mail: rumunska@bih.net.ba http://sarajevo.mae.ro

www.mae.ro

Dear Mrs. Ljerka Ostojić,

I have the great pleasure to wish you and your University staff and students all the best for 2016 and also our availability and interest to consolidate the cooperation between your University and various universities of my country.

In this regard, I would like to inform You that Romania decided to offer scholarships for foreign citizens through the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of my country, in the 2016-2017 academic year.

Some further details and a brief description of the Scholarships offered by the Romanian State to foreign citizens through the Ministry of Foreign Affairs can be found in attachment.

We would particularly appreciate if you could promote the Romanian scholarships offer, which can consolidate the relations of cooperation and partnership between your University and the Romanian universities, in your prestigious institution.

I would like to inform you that the contact person from our Embassy for the implementation of this project will be Dr. Dorin Popescu, Deputy Head of Mission, Minister-Counsellor (his contact information - phone: +387 33 207.447, fax: +387 33 668.940, mobile: +387 62421336, dorin.popescu@romanianembassv.com.ba, rumunska@bih.net.ba).

I would like to express, Mrs. Rector, my firm conviction that by joint efforts, we could be witnesses of the extension of our cooperation, in direct benefit of your students.

I assure you of my full support in the implementation of the collaboration projects, which can contribute to enhancement of cooperation and friendly relations between our universities, students, people and countries.

Stheerely yours. . leadle Filip Teodorescu Ambassador

Sarajevo, 11th of January 2016

Mrs. prof. dr. sc. Ljerka Ostojić Rector of the University of Mostar Trg hrvatskih velikana 1,88000 Mostar Bosnia and Herzegovina

